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 Hermiston Irrigation District

Board of Directors

May 18, 2017
Regular Board Meeting Minutes

CALL TO ORDER: Chairman Bergstrom called the May Board Meeting of the Hermiston Irrigation District Board of Directors to order at 4:00 p.m. at the Hermiston Irrigation District office.  Also present at the meeting were Directors Ian Findley, Jeremy Bolen and Len Jeppeson; District Manager Annette Kirkpatrick; Field Manager Mike Christley; Bookkeeper Sonia Nash; Field Crew Members Ty Baker and Wyatt Cleaver; Patron Jackie Kalberer; Hermiston Parks and Recreation Director Larry Fetter; Land Owner Don Bratton; Director Wes Locke was not present.
Mike Christley arrived at 4:02 p.m.

GUESTS: Don Bratton came before the Board to discuss maintenance on 9th street drain along his property. Don Bratton is asking that Hermiston Irrigation District would be willing to assist him in cleaning out the drain on his property. The Board decided field crew would assist Mr. Bratton with smaller vegetation removal.
Don Bratton left at 4:12 p.m.
Larry Fetter came before the Board to discuss Belt Park Drain improvements. After some discussion, the Board referred this matter to the Bureau of Reclamation since it is their easement and may need approval for change.
Larry Fetter left at 4:30 p.m.

Patron Jackie Kalberer did not have anything to bring to the Board.
MINUTES: The Board reviewed the minutes of the April 20, 2017 Regular Board Meeting.  Director Findley moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Director Bolen seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS & VOUCHERS:  The Board reviewed and approved the April 2017 Profit & Loss Report and the May 2017 Vouchers Report.  The Board reviewed and approved the accounts payable receipts.  Bookkeeper Nash gave a report of the District’s financial standing.  

Bookkeeper Nash advised the Board that collection calls were still being made on May 17&19, 2017 and there remains approximately $55,000.00 in outstanding accounts receivable.  

Manager Kirkpatrick advised the Board that Barnett & Morro had been in the office May 16-17, 2017 and completed the 2016 Audit.

OLD BUSINESS:


CTUIR/HID WATER RIGHTS TRADE: District Manager Kirkpatrick reported that she is working with Molly Reid an experienced water rights technician with EA Engineering and is preparing the bid for the independent assessment. 

District Manager Kirkpatrick also reported to the Board she spoke with Joe Ely and he will be setting up a meeting with all the Districts for mid-June.
District Manager Kirkpatrick presented the Annual Feed Canal cost estimate to the Board. There was some discussion.

NEW BUSINESS: 
SDAO- EMPLOYER OPTION FOR REIMBURSEMENT: District Manager Kirkpatrick presented the SDAO- Employer option for Reimbursement to the Board. After some discussion, the Board instructed Manager Kirkpatrick to sign form.
MEDICAL INSURANCE RENEWAL: The Board was given a summary of health insurance options that was prepared by the District’s insurance agent.  Manager Kirkpatrick explained there had been no change in coverage or cost. Manager Kirkpatrick recommended that the District renew the District’s health insurance with Regence BlueCross BlueShield of Oregon through SDAO and keep the current PPO 5 plan.  Director Bolen moved to renew the District’s health insurance with Regence BlueCross BlueShield of Oregon Plan PPO 5 through SDAO. Director Findley seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

THEATER LANE PROPERTY TRADE: Manager Kirkpatrick advised the Board that Umatilla Electric Cooperative is doing upgrades to the lines and poles at Theater Lane and 10th Street property. Manager Kirkpatrick advised the Board that Umatilla Electric Cooperative has an easement but with the upgrade is asking for an additional 5 feet on each side.
FORECLOSURE-KEENE: Bookkeeper Nash presented Lauretta Keene’s account to the Board requesting to proceed with the foreclosure process. Director Bolen moved to approve foreclosure process. Director Findley seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

FIELD MANAGER’S REPORT: Field Manager Christley reported the Feed Canal is off. Field Manager Christley stated that he and the field crew have been working on the ditches and clean up on the Canals.

DISTRICT MANAGER’S REPORT: 
MEETINGS:  As listed on the Agenda.

OTHER DISCUSSIONS:
ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business, Director Bolen moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:03 p.m.  Ian Findley seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
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